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INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY PLANNING COUNCIL MEETING 

Minutes
	Date:  
April 4, 2012
Time:  
1:30 pm to 2:50 pm
Location:
Social Sciences 230


	Planning Officer

	X
	Curt Heuring, Vice President, Administration

	Council

	X
	Teresa Nakra, faculty, School of Art and Communication

	□
	Eileen Alexy, faculty/faculty senator, School of Nursing - excused

	X
	Sunita Ahlawat, faculty, School of Business

	X
	Julie Hughes, faculty, School of Social Sciences

	X
	Karen Clark, faculty, School of Science

	X
	Arti Joshi, faculty, School of Education

	X
	Sharon Whitfield, faculty, Library

	X
	Jennifer Wang, School of Engineering

	x
x
	Thomas Mankovich, staff senator, Records and Registration

Laurel Wanat, staff senator, Department of Math & Statistics

	X
	Stephen Kornas, student government

	X
	Grace Moran, student government

	Ex officio

	X
	Pat Pasinski, Information Technology

	X
	Jeff Kerswill, Information Technology

	X
	Shawn Sivy, Information Technology

	X
	Xiao-Ming Sun, Information Technology


 Discussion:  strategic map that has been presented to campus over the past several weeks
There was some concern that the basic elements of  IT’s plan may not be in place for another admissions cycle based on the timing of the strategic planning process.  Per Curt, the impact will be noticeable approximately Fall 2013 but funds are being reallocated now from asset renewal funds to address wireless.  Centennial and Mayo concert Hall are now wireless.  IT worked with the Deans to develop an implementation plan for campus wireless with a few residential halls being installed this summer. 

We talked briefly about the process.  Grace from SG shared some insight into the meeting where the strategic plan was shared with SG.  Even though IT is displayed in one section of the overall strategic plan, there will be technologies used to support many of the other items and that will be defined in the next phases of the plan as we drill down to more specifics.

Curt also explained that immediate needs will be addressed in Phase 1 and we will be ready to start filling those immediate needs in approximately 6 months.  When asked about financial and human resources, Curt stressed that there will not be an infusion of funding, that the needs must be met through restructuring, reallocating and some revenue enhancement opportunities.
IT audit finding and College response-exec summary viewed by BOT

IT is in the process of drafting a response and will submit to Curt by 4/7/12.  IT’s response will be reviewed /edited by cabinet and submitted to the Board of Trustees for review.  ITPC may receive the report, but it will most likely be in the fall.

How can ITPC facilitate the introduction of the CIO to campus constituencies
Suggestions included: 

· Inviting  Jerry to the ITS workshop on May 9.  Ryan G. has reached out to him and Jerry will give an opening/welcome message to the attendees

· attending faculty and staff senate meetings.  Pat will find out when these meetings are after May 1 and send to Jerry

· he will be invited to the next (and last for the year) ITPC meeting on May 2
 Shutdown of Rocky (Squirrelmail web interface) – communication plan

Shawn Sivy and Karen Clark have prepared a targeted message for those still using Squirrel Mail.  ITPC was given the opportunity to review it.  Shawn will send this week and also about a week  before the actual shutdown on May 21.

Wireless security changes over the summer -- switching from WEP encryption to WPA2 encryption, and what that means to the campus

Per Shawn Sivy, the key and the encryption service will change the end of the first week of August.  This is after all summer classes are over.   Per Shawn, once the change is made, wireless will not work until you get the new key.  We will post announcements on the wireless page and include the old and new key, and will post alerts on the IT and possibly SOCS home page.  We don’t want to post these messages too early because it may be overlooked.

 Wireless Planning

The deans have weighed in and recommended that the residence halls are given top priority.  As much as possible, the implementation of wireless to any space will be done in conjunction with renovations/construction plans and in replacing old, out of date existing wireless.  

There was discussion about the importance of wireless in the academic buildings and better wireless in the library.  ITPC members are encouraged to talk with their deans to express their concerns.

There was also discussion about replacing existing wireless.  Some felt it might give the impression that nothing had been done.  Per Shawn, the old wireless is no longer supported and has a high failure rate and doesn’t support new features.

We will continue the discussion about wireless in the May meeting.

Customer Satisfaction Survey
ITPC has reviewed and made recommendations for changes to the IT customer satisfaction survey.  Pat is meeting with Deb Frank from CIE to review for content.  If approved, survey will be sent for distribution on or around April 16.

On-line teacher evaluations

There was continuing discussion about moving to on-line teacher evaluations.  Per Arti Joshi, there were some problems with the pilot program that was done during the summer of 2011.  ITPC decided that forming a subcommittee to keep this project moving forward was important.  As of this writing, Tom Mankovich will lead the sub-group.  Laurie Wanat and Arti Joshi have volunteered to work with Tom on this.

Next meeting, Wednesday, May 2 from 1:30 pm to 2:50 pm in Social Sciences 230


